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Minutes of Meeting
July 15, 2020
Chair Paul Thompson opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. Also attending was Board Member Bill Gianacoples, Board Member Dana Shuttleworth, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon. Also, in attendance were Doug Dawgs, Tanara Sthofield, Karen Rowe, Jill Benas, Gary Fowler, Elaine Tighe and Kevin Tighe.
It was moved to reorganize the Board.  Paul Thompson would like to step down as Chair and let someone else be Chairman.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to elect Dana Shuttleworth for Chairman, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Paul Thompson had reviewed the comprehensive safety plan, for the Sunday concert series to start up during the COVID19 pandemic. And stated it wasn’t safe enough, with other park activities go on at same time, to manage 70-80 people.  Jill Benas is in charge of the concert series, with a small group of volunteers, the only issues they had in the past was the trash.  They will have names, phone numbers for contact tracing, will require masks to attend.  They are proposing to make squares for each party (individual with family) by measuring out 6’ apart. Attendees will be able to remove masks when in their square, not up and moving throughout.  Volunteers will monitor face coverings. They will clean twice a day in the bathrooms by Park & Rec.  Seats will need to be 25’ from stage, food vendor, will have 1 person destinated for the money.    Bathroom facilities don’t seem like they would be able to handle all the people during covid19 with everyone from the park using them.  Jill, if need be, we will hire an attendee. The Health Agent’s concern is regarding contact tracing with the concert goers to mix in with people on the beach, playground and tennis courts, Maximum is 100 people for entire.  Jill from Park and Rec stated she now understands there is a risk, now that the park is open.   Motion:  By Paul Thompson to cancel the summer concerts at the American Legion Park this season because of the covid19 Pandemic Health Risks.  Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned:  10:15 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
_______________________






______________________
Paul Thompson- Chairman






Dana Shuttleworth- Clerk
_____________________
Bill Gianocoples - Member
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